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Homedale High School 

Matt Holtry- Principal 

203 East Idaho Ave 

Homedale, Idaho 83628 

Homedale School 

    District #370 

Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Matt Holtry, Principal 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent 

Date: 2/7/2018 

Re: High School Principal Report February, 2018 

January has flown by for the High School.  This is a very busy time for the high school with 

winter sports coming to an end, senior nights being celebrated, the annual crab feed, and 

several other club and organization events coming up.  The staff continues to work toward 

overall growth in our students’ MAP scores as well as preparing our students for the 

upcoming ACT and SAT assessments.           

 

Enrollment-  

9th Grade Male-48  Female-45 

10th Grade Male-43  Female-43 

11th Grade Male-48  Female-51 

12th Grade Male-36  Female-50 

Total  Male-175  Female-189 

Student Body Total = 364              

January Events (In Review)  

January 2nd- Start of 3rd Qtr. and 2nd Semester 

January 12th- ACT Registration Deadline 

January 15th- No School Martin Luther King Day 

January 19th- Friday- District Wide PD In-service/ IPBN Training at BSU 

The number one goal of IPBN is to increase Idaho’s student achievement through creating an 

integrated system of sustainable support at the school level to meet every student’s needs. The 

Network also strives to continue to offer Schoolwide Positive Behavioral Interventions and 

Supports (SWPBIS) training to increase student engagement in academics, to improve student 

behavior, and to enhance school culture and climate.  This training was an exciting experience 

for our staff and we are excited to have it here at the High School! One of the ideas that came 

from the conference was the Student and Staff shout out cards.  Mr. Swallow has already 

implemented this idea to help boost culture and overall moral at the school!  Attended by HS 

team members- Christine Ketterling, Brady Swallow, Alex Willson, Randy Lyons, Stacy 

Holton, Matt Holtry. 
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January 24th-25th- Danielson Training Provided by the State Department of Education 

Attended by Mr. Sauer and Mr. Holtry.  This workshop was the follow up to the Introduction 

to the Framework for Teaching, Idaho’s Instructional Model. This workshop provided an 

understanding of the structure, architecture, and vocabulary of the Framework for Teaching. 

Participants developed awareness and application of the different levels of performance and 

the rubrics that guide instructional improvement.  

 

February Events (Upcoming) 

February 6th- ASVAB Test Score Review  

February 9th- 10:00 am – 2:00 pm.  FAFSA Help provided by Trio rep Ivonne Martinez.   

February 9th – Teacher In-service.  

February 10th- ACT Test Day at HHS 

February 13th-15th- Sources of Strength “Pass the Flower” campaign.     

February 26th- Higher Ed Days at HHS 10:00 am – 11:15 am.  

 


